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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE by Marcia Conway 
 
A great time was had by the NVSC shaggers who attended the Sunday Fall Social on 
October 19. Thanks to Eddie O’Reilly for supplying the wonderful dance music.   
A delicious buffet prepared by John Olayo’s staff was enjoyed by all. Thanks to all the 
members who brought delicious desserts for us to enjoy and to Jo-Ann Hitzemann and 
Tom Brett for contacting the members. The silent auction with homemade baked goodies 
organized by Fran Mong made $126 for the club. Thanks, Fran. Malan Rutty’s red velvet 
cake was the high dessert bid with $26. H. K. Lee was the lucky winner of that dessert!!! 
 
The next party will be the annual Holiday dinner/dance on Saturday, December 6 at the 
Kingstowne’s Snyder Community Center from 7:30 -11:30PM . It will also be the time 
when members are asked to bring an unwrapped toy for “Toys for Tots”.   It is SO important 
to support this toy drive this holiday season as the “shaky economy” will be very hard on 
less fortunate families providing toys for their children. More information concerning this 
social fun event is on the flyer in this issue of the newsletter. 
 
Our election night will be on Wednesday, November 19 at Rene’s. NVSC members may 
vote by absentee ballot (contained in this Shag Rag) or vote in person at Rene’s on Wednes-
day, November 19. Your membership must be current to be able to vote. Absentee ballots 
must be signed. Ballots provided to voters on election night by members of the elections 
committee do not have to be signed before they are dropped into the ballot box. My thanks 
go to Gary Mann, chairman, and the nominating committee members for volunteering 
their time in contacting members and providing a slate for the 2009 Board. The members of 
the committee are Judy Anderson, Chris Dodd, Jo-Ann Hitzemann, Barry Newman, 
David Rapson and John Romito. 
 
For members’ information, the last two Wednesdays of the year are on  
December 24 and December 31. Therefore, we will be dancing at 
Rene’s on Monday, December 22 and Monday, December 29. 
 
HAPPY THANKSGIVING TO ALL THE NVSC MEMBERS!!!!!! 
 



Fran Mong     For Vice President    

I have been a member of NVSC since 2005.  In that time I have served as Co-Chairman of the Deco-
rating Committee for the Capital Classic (2006); Chairman of the Hospitality Committee 
(2007);  Member of the Dance Committee (2007) and Member at Large, Board of Directors 
(2007).  Might sound like a lot of work, but really hasn't seemed like a big deal when considering 
how much I've received in return - I've met lots of great people, have made many new friends, shared 
great times (and several SOSs) with fellow club members and have had unlimited opportunities to 
DANCE, and more to come-------I'd say that I've been very fortunate.  There are so many fun-loving, 

generous people in the Northern Virginia Shag Club, who wouldn't want to be the Vice-President of 
such a great organization?  It would be my privilege to serve. 

Marcia Conway  President 
 

I have been a member of the Northern Virginia Shag Club since 1996. During that time, I have been 
on the Board for five years.  I served as director-at-large for two years, as Vice-President for two 
years and as President of the club in 2008.  I chaired the Charity/Fundraising Committee for four 
years, with responsibility for the 50/50 raffle and the sale and distribution of the club’s logo mer-
chandise. For three years, I chaired the Shag-a-thon, which raises money for our club’s charity, 
Capital Hospice.  I am running for a second term as President.  I feel that, during my presidency this 
year, the 2008 Board and our committee chairs have led the club through many successful events, 
such as the Charlie and Jackie workshop and dance, another well-attended Shag-a-thon that demon-

strated shag to the public and also raised a lot of money for Hospice, the fun Band of Oz party, and a success-
ful and fun Capital Classic.  I would like to be given the opportunity to lead and serve the membership again as 
your President.  I will do this job to the best of my ability, and I would appreciate your support. 
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  John Romito    For Treasurer 
 
My name is John Romito and I am running for a second term as Treasurer of the 
NVSC.   
 
During most of my 35-year career with the Defense Logistics Agency (DLA), I was 
responsible for designing accounting systems and Management Information Systems, 
as well as developing PC applications for the Budget Office of the DLA.  I also have 
done the accounting and taxes for my business (J.R.’s Framing and Photography) 
since 1997.   

 



Pamela Alfano   Director at Larger 
 
I joined the Northern Virginia Shag Club in 1996.  I have served on the Board 
as President in 2002 and 2003, Vice President in 2001, Secretary in 1999, and Di-
rector at Large in 2000, 2007 and 2008. 
During my Presidency, I led the Search Committee in finding a new location for 
NVSC’s Wednesday night dancing.  This resulted in relocating NVSC to Nostal-
gia’s.  I have served as Chairman of the Fundraising Committee, chaired and co-
chaired the Decorations Committee several years for the Christmas Party and the 
Capital Shag Classic and co-chaired the 2008 Capital Shag Classic.  I have been 
an active member of the Dance Committee for several years and was a part of the 
Dance Sub� committee (committee formed for the purpose of revising the dance 
instruction program).  As part of the Fundraising Committee, I was responsible 
for NVSC logo merchandise and the 50/50 raffle.  I was the person who discov-
ered the dance bags that most of our members are currently carrying.  The annual 
Super Bowl party was reinstated during my Presidency.  I also created and chaired 
the pool party, which is now a regular part of the annual Classic weekend. 
I want to be on the Board because NVSC has been an important part of my life.  It 
takes a lot of time and effort to maintain this Club and I want to do whatever it 
takes to keep it going.   We need Board members who can be relied upon and are 
committed to the good of NVSC.  In all my years on the Board, I have never 
missed a meeting and have also attended most of our events. 

 

Mary Burleigh   Director at  Large 
 
Hi everyone. I’m Mary Burleigh and I am a candidate for the Northern Virginia Shag Club 
(NVSC) Board of Directors. During my membership in the club, it has been my pleasure to 
serve as a member of the Social and Hospitality Committee, volunteering to make the club’s 
SOS parties at Fat Harold’s a success, and representing the club at several Shag and other 

dance events. 
As many of you know, I love to dance and dance several nights a week. I started my dance career with 

Hand Dance where I enjoyed competing and placing in many competitions. Although I’ve been “Shaggin’” for 
a little over a year I enjoy it just as much. In addition to these dances, I enjoy West Coast Swing, Salsa, and 
Hustle. I’ve been known to take a belly dancing class just for the challenge. 

The role of a Director is challenging on many levels. Personal interests must be set aside and make de-
cisions on the basis of what’s best for the club. Issues must be viewed beyond the surface and the entire situa-
tion gauged. The board must also look toward the future and understand how to plan for the long term club 
growth and expansion of “the dance”. 

There are several reasons why I am running for this position. First, I thoroughly enjoy participating in 
the club activities and lending my help where needed. Secondly, I believe it is important for the club to grow. 
Although our club is not close to Myrtle Beach, we can still spread the joy of Shag and beach music through-
out the metro DC area. It is important to introduce young people to Shag in order to keep the dance alive! 

My goals for the club should I be elected to the Board are to put forth ideas to grow the club member-
ship, increase the number of youth members, and to partner with other area dance clubs to sponsor events and 
to promote Shag. 
 



Barry Newman   Director at Large 

Active member since 1996.  Headed the Classic Registration table for last two 
years at the Alex West End Holiday Inn before the switch to Dulles.  Retired from 
the government but now working part-time as a contractor to Homeland Security in 
staffing operations.  Long career in employee training & development with educa-
tion and experience in leadership and management.   
As new Board member, I would like to 1) strengthen the board's govern-
ance, 2) improve transparency between the Board's decisions and operations and 
the membership. 

Kathy Miller Director at Large 

 
Active member since 2006.  Retired from the government and now working part
-time as a Community Manager.  Member of the Hospitality Committee. in 2007 
and co-chaired the Charity Fundraising (Logo Merchandise Sales) Committee. 
since 2007  
As a new Board member, I would like to 1) create opportunities for member 
feedback and  
2)  promote more dance events.   

Hi Everyone, 
If you all think I have represented you well for the past two years I hope 
you will consider voting for me as a Director.  Thank you very much for 
your votes in the past.  Our Club has had a fun filled year with lots of dance 
and social opportunities.  I will appreciate your vote and look forward to 
helping NVSC grow in 2009.  
Nancy 

Nancy Roop Director at Large 





NVSC Shaggers Open for The Rhondels 
 
 The NVSC Dance Committee and other Club members headed out to the Prince Wil-
liam County Fairgrounds in Manassas on Saturday, September 27th, in spite of some rather 
threatening weather forecasts for the day.  The event was to go on rain or shine.  Fortunately 
for all, the weather was gorgeous, though some did experience quite a downpour in route. 
 
 The Dance Committee had been invited to teach a class and demonstrate shag just prior 
to the afternoon performance of The Rhondels.  We were challenged to get the crowd up and 
dancing during the band’s performance.  It was a good time had by all.  It was great fun to 
share our dance with those who preferred to be spectators as well as those who got up on the 
floor to try it. We passed out flyers and business cards with promotional information on 
NVSC.   We enjoyed talking to many passers-by about shag and our Club activities. 
 
 Our Dance Committee is available for demonstrations or teaching at various community 
events.  We have participated in many different venues and find it to be rewarding whether it 
is an opportunity for recruiting new members or just sharing the joy of music and dance with 
young and old.  If you know of such an opportunity, please contact the Dance Committee 
chairman.  This year the Committee is co-chaired by Cathy Metcalf and Nancy Roop. 
 
 Thank you to our dancers and support crew:  Pamela Alfano, Marcia Conway, Jeff  
Kincheloe, Robbi and Gary Mann, Cathy Metcalf, Fran Mong, Fran Pfeifle, David Rodgers, 
Nancy Roop, Vaughn Royal and John Parks.  A special thanks to John, who had the tough job 
of being our sound coordinator which took him away from the shade of our tent!!  It was great 
to see other long-time Club members, Fred and Jean Whitman, who traveled a long way to en-
joy the day. 

November 19th Election 
Mail in ballots must be received by the close of business Tues-

day, 
November 18th. 

Mail in ballots must be signed . 
 

On election night you may cast your ballot between the hours  
of 7:30 and 9.   

At the 9 PM the Nominating and Election Committee will start 
 counting the ballots with the hope that the results can be 



NORTHERN VIRGINIA SHAG CLUB 
2008 Board 

   
President Marcia Conway   703-361-8159  nclady11@comcast.net 
Vice-President Fran Mong   703-368-2792  fmong@abhylaw.com 
Secretary Nancy Roop   703-753-0141  nsar33@comcast.net 
Treasurer John Romito   703-971-1618  jrdancer0501@yahoo.com 
Director-at-large Pamela Alfano  703-379-7992  PAlfano@ReedSmith.com 
Director-at-large Tom Brett  703-642-1595  tombrettphoto@cox.net 
Director-at-large Mike Deese  703-477-8926  mdeesesr@serviceandlighting.com 
Director-at-large Sharon Geyer  301-493-4290  Sharon.geyer@fda.hhs.gov 
Director-at-large Jo-ann Hitzemann  703-803-7060  jhitzemannaol.com 

Happy Birthday November 
 
Carol Knott  2 
Lorraine Busey  3 
Melissa Lipps  4 
Mark Hendrickson 5 
Dorothy Purvis  5 
Eddie O’Reilly  5 
Terrie Patullo  6 
Angie Bushey  7 
William Hocker 8 
Valerie Swiger  8 
Pam Lanouette  9 
Roy Camp  10 
Robbi Mann  11 
Janet Egan  12 
Jerry Rodgers  13 
Tom Brett   16 
Dennis Gehley  16 
Clinton Hollins  17 
Carol McAlee  20 
Sheila Purkey  20 
Ellen Testa  21 
Dale Rinker  22 
Edward Hamer  23 
Susan Matthews 24 
Patricia Pasierb 25 
Kelly Mann  29 
 

 
Janis Grimes 
Carolina Shag 

Private and Group Instruction 
Home—-703-536-7362 
Work—-202-208-3878 
janigrimes@cox.net 



 
 

Logo Merchandise will be displayed at Rene’s on November 19.  
Many items make great Christmas gifts and stocking stuffers.   

To be available in time for Christmas, special orders must be placed by 
November 19. 

 

NVSC LOGO MERCHANDISE  
 

Shirts – Many styles   $18 - $34 
CD Cases     $15 
Coffee Mugs    $ 5 
Baseball Caps    $15 
Shoe Bags     $20 
Golf Towels     $15 
Twinkling Glasses    $10 
Cook Books     $15 
Shagging in the Carolinas Book  $20 
 

Many shirts are by special order.  If you are interested in purchasing any of the above items, 
please contact Kathy Miller or Nancy Cox.   

Resolution 2007-01 approved by the 2007 NVSC Board of Directors .  

II.       ELECTION PROCESS AND PROCEDURES  

A.      Nominees are encouraged to campaign for the positions for which they have 
been nominated.  Members who are not on the ballot may choose to campaign for 
their favorite candidate(s).  The term campaign refers to an organized effort to inform 
members about the campaigner's choice(s).  If a member, or group of members 
choose to campaign, they are urged to do so openly, informing as many voters as 
possible. We are a social club, made up of volunteers, and as such should conduct 
ourselves in a spirit of camaraderie and good fellowship.  Positive campaigning is en-
couraged. The information contained in this paragraph regarding campaigning will be 
included in the Corporation's newsletter along with the publication of the official NVSC 
list of nominees.  In addition, at the fourth quarterly meeting of the members, after the 
Nominating and Elections Committee has presented its list of nominees to the mem-
bers; the President or Committee chairperson, will instruct all members to review the 
campaigning guidelines outlined in this paragraph.   



NOVEMBER LESSONS 

Beginner  

Nov   5th    -  Basic, Start & Female Turn  

Nov 12th   -  Half Turn & Male Turn 

Nov 19th   -  Kick Basic, & Side Pass 

Nov 26th   -  Crossover Basic & Triple Basic 

Novice  

Nov   5th   -  Double Kick Basic & Applejack 

Nov 12th   -  Behind Sailor Shuffle & Pivot 

Nov 19th   -  Hesitation Basic, Pivot & Hug Pivot 

Nov 26th   -  Tuck from Pivot, & Tuck from Half Turn 

 

Intermediate (A)  

Nov   5th   -  Sugarfoot, Back Prep, & Front Prep 

Nov 12th   -  Belly Roll, & Pivot into a Belly Roll 

Nov 26th   -  Male Half Turn, & Boogie Walk 

Nov 26th   -  Joanie, & Funky Applejack 

November DJ’s 
 
Nov   5 Craig jennings 
Nov  12 TBA 
Nov   19 Dennis Gehley 
Nov    26 Eddie O’Reilly 



BORROWING SHAG VIDEOS .....  
 
is EASY at NVSC!!!  Whether you have taken all of the shag classes offered at NVSC or are 
just looking for new steps or tips on technique... our club has a constantly growing library of 
shag instructional videos.  These videos contain more steps and tips than you can shake a stick 
at and they're FREE to club members!  All you have to do is put down a FULLY refundable  
$25 deposit.   
See  “Jane James” on Wednesday nights to borrow a video!!!  
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"The Internal Revenue Service notified NVSC on April 19, 
1999,  that we have been accepted as a non-profit social 
club exempted  from paying Federal income taxes.  Any-
one interested in reviewing NVSC's application and sup-
porting documents provided to IRS, the IRS exemption 
letter, or the club's annual Form 990 to the IRS, please 
contact the club Treasurer." 

Board meetings are held each month and are open to any and 
all members who wish to attend.  Unless put on the agenda, 
attendance is for observation, not participation.  Since board 
meetings, at this time, are at board members’ homes, please 
alert  the secretary, one week in advance, if you are interested 
in attending in case we need a larger facility.  Copies of Board 
meeting minutes are available to members upon  
request from the secretary and posted on the nvshag.org web-
site. 

HELLO SHAGGER EMAILS  
 

You can’t get them if we don’t have your correct email.  
 

Send email corrections to Valerie Swiger at valerievms@aol.com 

2009 SOS Cards 
 
Our treasurer, John Romito, has 2009 SOS Cards for sale.  If you are planning on going to 
Mid Winters or either SOS  in 2009 you will need this card.  Buy through our club $30.00.  
Wait and buy your card in  North Myrtle Beach  pay $35.00.  Save $5.00 and buy now.  If 
you cannot make it to the Rene’s to purchase your card:  mail your check to NVSC, P O Box 
5522, McLean, VA  22103, include a self addressed stamped envelope and he will mail you 
your card.  ACT NOW, any unsold cards must be returned by our club in January.   



Rene’s Supper Club 
3251 Old Lee Highway  

Fairfax, VA  22030 
703-385-0077 

 
Wednesday night home of the Northern Virginia Shag Club 

 
Cover charge $8.00                    Happy Hour drinks 6-8PM 

 

Lessons at 7:30                               General Dancing from 8:15 to 11 
 

Juniors (under 21) Welcome with Adult Supervision 
Directions: I-495 Beltway to Route 50 West, towards Fairfax, VA.  Go approximately 3 miles to 
Fairfax Circle. At the Circle, look for McDonalds. McDonalds is on Old Lee Highway.  Take Old 
Lee Highway 1/10 of a mile. Rene’s is on the ground floor of an office building on your LEFT 

NVSC COMMITTEES/CHAIRS  
FOR 2008 

 
*Audit                                 Chris Gaines 
 Birthday Cakes                  Robbie Mann/ Donna Romito 
 Capital Shag Classic 08     Pamela Alfano/ Heather Jennings 
*Charity Fundraising          Nancy Cox/ Kathy Miller 
 Communications               Angie Bushey 
*Dance                               Cathy Metcalf/Nancy Roop 
 Hello Shaggers                  Valerie Swiger 
 Historian                                   Nancy Roop 
*Membership                             Dave & Angie Bushey 
*Music                                 Mike Deese 
 Newsletter                                Valerie Swiger/ Nancy Roop 
*Nominating & Elections         (appoint in late September 2008 
 Photographer                            Tom Brett 
*Public Relations                      Joan Mckinney/Michael Browne 
 Shag-A-Thon 2008                  Fran Mong/Sharon Geyer 
*Social/Hospitality                   Jo-Ann  Hitzemann/Tom Brett 
 Web Site                                  Marcia Conway 
 



NORTHERN VIRGINIA SHAG CLUB 
2009 ELECTION BALLOT 
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PRESIDENT:       SECRETARY: 
 

 Marcia Conway      Sandra Traylor 
 
VICE PRESIDENT:      TREASURER: 
 

 Fran Mong       John Romito  
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DIRECTORS-AT-LARGE: 
 

 Pamela Alfano   Mary Burleigh  Kathy Miller 
 

Barry Newman    Nancy Roop     
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VOTER’S SIGNATURE:          
 
VOTER’S NAME:           
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=========================================================================== 
 
FOR OFFICIAL USE ONLY 
BALLOT VALIDATION:         



 

What FUN!!!!!! 


